
       

 

 

 

 

 

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH 

City Manager’s Newsletter 
 

TO:  Mayor Muldoon & Council Members 
 
FROM: Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
DATE:  June 9, 2017                                   

 

 

 
Please enjoy the attached newsletters…   
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

Contact: Jennifer Mulvey - x3005, jmulvey@newportbeachca.gov 
 

 
 
 

Congratulations to the First Quarter Rideshare $100 Winners!! 
 

 
 Kim Rieff 
 Davnette Librando 
 Cindy Harris 
 John Curry 
 Patrick Alford 
 Francine Jacome 
 Shane Burckle 
 Andy Martinez 
 James Auger 
 Jennifer Sisoev 

 
…also to the Monthly (Jan./Feb./Mar.) Car Wash Drawing Winners! 

 
Sean Esswein / Ivan Juarez / Faz Kiatkwankul / Alfred Castanon / Humberto Saldivar / Danny 

Manzo 
 

Share the Ride and Win! 

June is OCTA’s Dump the Pump Month, a great time to try public and alternative forms of transportation 
including bus, carpool, vanpool, and train. By commuting with others, you may save money, make new 
friends, and make Orange County greener. Reward yourself for Dump the Pump this month, and win 
great prizes! On top of our own Rideshare Program here, OCTA has prizes and incentives you can 
check out on their website… 

      

To:    City Manager Dave Kiff 
From:    City Clerk Leilani Brown 
Re:   Monthly Newsletter 
Date:   June 9, 2017 

 

 



  
              C O M M U N I T Y  D E V E L O P M E N T 

                  D E P A R T M E N T  
 

 
To:  Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
From:  Kimberly Brandt, Community Development Director 
 
Subject: City Manager’s Newsletter 
 
Date:  June 9, 2017 
 

 
The Trolley Is Coming! The Trolley Is Coming!  
 
On Saturday, June 17, the Balboa Peninsula Trolley will officially begin service. As part of the 
Orange County Transportation Authority’s Community Based Transit Circulators Program, the 
free trolley service will run from 7:30 a.m. to 9:30 p.m. on Saturdays and Sundays through 
Sunday, September 3, as well as the Fourth of July, making 19 stops along the peninsula. Riders 
may park in the green striped spaces at the lower Hoag Hospital lot (Hoag Drive and West Coast 
Highway) or may also hop on at any designated stop. With room for bicycles, surfboards and 
beach gear, the trolley will offer a fun alternative travel method for residents and visitors alike. 
 

 
 
For updated route information and more, please check out peninsulatrolley.com! 

http://www.peninsulatrolley.com/


  
              C O M M U N I T Y  D E V E L O P M E N T 

                  D E P A R T M E N T  
 

 
Development Record Set 
 
The active development valuation has reached a historical record of $863 million due to an 
overlap in large projects. Construction is winding down on 
the new apartment building, Villas Fashion Island, while 
building permits were recently issued to construct two 
residential towers, Uptown Newport, at 4201 Jamboree 
Road. There are currently 2,300 different projects under 
construction throughout the City.  
 
Historical Find 
 
An old building inspector's inspection record card was 
recently found still posted to a wood stud inside of a wall 
residence. Discovered by the contractor remodeling the 
home, the original home was built in early 1957. The building 
inspector’s signature is still visible at the bottom of the card 
(and no, it is not John Burckle). 
 
Seawall Breach Update 
 
Here is a positive update to the seawall breach at 519 36th 
Street. The contractor built a temporary extension to the 
existing seawall, out of masonry block (replacing what was 
removed). The new wall will be sufficient to hold back the 
king tides that are scheduled to peak June 23. The temporary 
wall and the existing seawall will be replaced in the near 
future based on the tide and construction schedule.  

 
 



Newport Beach Fire Department 

Safety, Service & Professionalism 

DATE: June 9, 2017 

TO: Dave Kiff, City Manager  

FROM: Chip Duncan, Fire Chief 

SUBJECT: CITY MANAGER’S NEWSLETTER  

 
 

 
Working Structure Fire 
On Sunday, June 4 at 3:42 p.m., Newport Beach Fire 
Department personnel responded to a working structure 
fire at 3034 E. Coast Highway in Corona del Mar. The two-
alarm fire was located within a one-story multi-unit 
building. The first in units made an aggressive interior 
attack of the fire combined with vertical ventilation to 
contain the fire to the unit of origin. Due to the crew’s 
quick actions, surrounding units did not sustain any 
damage.  During the response, a portion of Pacific Coast 
Highway was temporarily closed. The fire was contained 
within 15 minutes from the initial 911 call. There were no 
injuries reported from the fire.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
The cause of the fire is currently under investigation by Newport Beach Fire Department 
Investigators. Costa Mesa Fire Department, Orange County Fire Authority, and the Newport 
Beach Police Department also assisted with the call.   
 

FIRE OPERATIONS DIVISION 
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Public Safety Day 
On May 20, in partnership with Newport Beach Police and Newport Beach Lifeguards, we hosted 
a Public Safety Day. The event took place behind Fire Station 3 and it was a collaborative event 
to display the public safety agencies operating in Newport Beach. The turnout from the 
community was good, with many multi-generational families in attendance. 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fire prevention and disaster preparedness booths were set up so that the crowd could engage 
with our first responders and CERT Volunteers to learn about public safety. Among the many 
activities, the community was able to tour a fire station. Our firefighters demonstrated a vehicle 
extraction and even impressed the audience with a mini-combat challenge showing how quickly 
they can move in an emergency. On display was a new fire truck and an antique fire truck 
(normally housed at Balboa Island-Station 4), illustrating advancements in fire apparatus. The 
public had access to view the inner workings of an ambulance and speak with our Paramedics. 
On exhibit were the vehicles and wave runners used by our Lifeguards to assist visitors at the 
beach. It was a great opportunity for the attendees to learn about Fire Operations, Emergency 
Medical Services, and Marine Operations. 
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Many enjoyed hot dogs and hamburgers, courtesy of the Firefighter Association’s BBQ1! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A huge THANK YOU goes out to all Fire and Police personnel, CERT Volunteers, and especially the 
community for its support to help make this a successful event. We hope that we armed them 
with invaluable knowledge on how to be safe and help others in the community.  
 
Please join us in October for our annual Fire Safety Day! 
 
 
Every 15 Minutes 
On Wednesday, May 31, the Newport Beach 
Fire and Police Departments participated in the 
“Every 15 Minutes” program at Newport 
Harbor High School. This is the 14th year in a row 
that both departments have participated. Each 
year the program alternates between Newport 
Harbor and Corona del Mar high schools. “Every 
15 Minutes” is a two-day program focusing on 
high school juniors and seniors in Newport 
Beach that challenges them to think about 
drinking and personal safety. The title of the 
program comes from the fact that every 15 
minutes, someone in the United States dies in 
an alcohol-related traffic collision.   

 
Newport Beach Fire and Police departments 
worked with the Newport-Mesa school district 
to set up a realistic scenario to show students 
prior to their prom and grad-night activities. 
Knott’s Berry Farm make-up artists volunteered 
their time to create realistic injuries on a 
simulated fatal drunk driving accident. The 
program has been extremely successful in 
underscoring the dangers and consequences of 
drinking alcohol and driving.  
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(Note: All crash victims are student actors in this simulated event) 

 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM  

 
AED Class for Newport Lawn Bowling Club 
On Saturday, May 20, the Fire Department’s Life Safety Specialist Raymi Wun and CERT Volunteer 

Evalie DuMars taught an AED (Automated External 
Defibrillator) class to members of the Newport Lawn Bowling 

Club. Over 70 club members 
participated in the training that 
covered how to use an AED and 
reviewed “hands-only” CPR 
techniques.  
 

 

Corona del Mar Scenic 5K 
On Saturday, June 3, Fire Department CERT volunteers 
participated in the Corona del Mar Scenic 5K.  CERT 
volunteers set up a community preparedness booth 
and staffed a water station on the course to help keep 
the participants hydrated. 
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Balboa Island Parade 
On Sunday, June 4, the Fire Department 
participated in the 24th annual Balboa Island 
Parade.  We set up a community preparedness 
booth staffed by both CERT volunteers and fire 
personnel.  Lifeguards had fun waving to the 
parade goers. The fire department also drove our 
antique fire engine in the parade with Acting 
Assistant Fire Chief Jeff Boyles.    
 
 
CERT Mandatory Re-certification Training Classes 
On Wednesday, June 7, the fire department held another mandatory re-certification class for 
volunteers in our Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) program at fire station 7.  Thus 
far, the fire department has held six mandatory training recertification classes; 285 CERT 
volunteers have participated in the classes. 
 

 

CUSTOMER SATISFACTION SURVEYS 
 
Magnificent Mentions: 
“We deeply appreciate the care and help of these fine men. Thank you so 
very much. NB paramedics are A+.”   
 
“It is an honor to fill out this survey. Three paramedic trips in five days was 
an experience and my care and compassion from all the gentlemen was 
comforting!! Love & hugs to you all, thanks.” 

 
MAY STATS 
 Total Dispatches of All Types........................949 

   Medical Aid Dispatches................................741 = 78% of 949 
  Total Medic Transports to Hospital..............493 

 
Teamwork Saves a Life 
On March 14, our fire personnel responded to the scene of a 
medical aid. Crews from NE63 arrived with Captain Lazar, 
Engineers Matt Anderson and Jason Fernandez, Paramedics 
Megan Smith, Aaron Reed, and Matt Johnston, and found the 
patient sitting on the ground in the parking garage. The 
patient felt dizzy, complained of chest pain, and was 
nauseated. Our paramedics transported the patient to the 
hospital where he received an emergency heart procedure to 
treat his life-threatening heart attack. Due to the efforts of all 
involved, the patient made a full recovery. The patient was so grateful for the care given by our 
crew that he invited them to his “celebration of life” event to show his appreciation.  
 

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES (EMS) DIVISION  
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TRAINING 

 We are moving forward with our Peer Support program with lifeguards, fire, and police 
personnel, as well as a countywide program. Advanced training will be provided this 
month. 

 Our paramedics completed training on a new medication for diabetics (D-10) and a 
medication to treat shock states. These are the same medications used in Emergency 
Rooms and Intensive Care Units. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Newport Beach has been experiencing “June Gloom” for the first seven days of the month. There 
has been occasional sunshine, but mostly drizzle. The weather and water temperatures have 
been in the low to mid 60s.  

 
Lifeguard Stats, June 1-7 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Drone 
Newport Beach lifeguards recently purchased a 
drone for observations of marine animals, such as 
sharks. The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) 
has certified Lifeguard Captains George Leeper and 
Adam Yacenda as drone operators. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

MARINE OPERATIONS DIVISION 

Animal Calls/Enforcements 817

Public Assists/Preventatives 2,620

Boat Calls 52

Medical Aids 86

Rescues 21

Total Number of Calls 3,632

Beach Population 198,633
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Boat Runs Aground 
On Monday June 5, at approximately 6:15 a.m., 
Newport Beach Fire Department Marine 
Operations responded to a boat on the beach at 
12th Street. The 24-foot sport fishing boat had ran 
aground the previous night. The boat was in 
danger of breaking apart in the surf line with a 3-
5 foot south swell and high tide.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lifeguard Captain John Moore boarded the boat to investigate. The boat was leaking diesel fuel 
into the ocean and it was determined that an environmental hazard existed. The City of Newport 
Beach Municipal Operations personnel assisted by pulling the boat onto the beach with a 
Skiploader. The boat was secured and turned over to Towboat US for salvage.  
 
 
Orange County Drowning Prevention Task Force 
On June 1, Newport Beach lifeguards hosted the Orange 
County Drowning Prevention Task Force with a media event. 
The event was to help promote water safety and drowning 
prevention for the upcoming summer season. Orange County 
Supervisor Todd Spitzer, Council Member Diane Dixon, Julie 
Lopiccolo, Kaleigh Gilchrist (2016 Olympian and Gold 
Medalist), and several other members from surrounding 
cities attended. 
 
 
JUNIOR LIFEGUARDS 

 
This year’s uniform was once again 
manufactured by Quicksilver. Participants 

picked up their uniforms from June 3-8. Each 
participant received a backpack, towel, hat, 
board shorts, and T-shirt.  
 
Our Junior Lifeguards are ready for the summer 
crowd! 
 



HUMAN RESOURCES DEPARTMENT  
 

CITY MANAGER’S NEWSLETTER 
 
 
 

DATE:  June 9, 2017 
 
TO:  Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
FROM:  Barbara J. Salvini, Human Resources Director 
 
SUBJECT: News and Updates from Human Resources  
 
 

EMPLOYEE SERVICE AWARDS AND APPRECIATION LUNCHEON 
LAST CALL FOR RSVP’S! 

 
If you have not RSVP’d for the Employee Service Awards and Appreciation Luncheon on 
Thursday, June 15, don’t wait another minute!  Space is limited and there are only a few seats 
left!  Raffle prizes are only awarded to those who have RSVP’d (you do not need to be present 
to win).  Remember to wear your patriotic duds (red, white and blue)!  Lunch will be served 
from 11:30 a.m. – 1 p.m. so be sure to plan your time accordingly so you don’t miss out on the 
many tasty options that will be available thanks to Steve Rosansky, Jeff Parker and the 
Newport Beach Chamber of Commerce.  The awards presentation will begin promptly at 
12:15 p.m.                    

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR 
Recruitment Ends Monday, June 12 

 
The recruitment for the position of Community Development Director will close on Monday, 
June 12 at 5 p.m.  This recruitment is to fill the vacancy due to the retirement of Kim Brandt 
on July 28, 2017.  Kim has been an exceptional leader for the City since 2007.  She will be 
missed and we wish her all the best in her retirement! 
 
To apply, please visit the City’s website.  
 

http://newportbeachca.gov/Home/ShowDocument?id=54572
http://newportbeachca.gov/government/open-government/job-opportunities/apply-online


THE CIVIL SERVICE BOARD 
CHAIRPERSON MAIQUAL TALBOT SAYS GOODBYE 

 

 
Monday, June 5, marked the last meeting for Chairperson Maiqual (Mike) Talbot as his term 
comes to an end as of June 30, 2017.   Mike has served on the Civil Service Board since 2009 
and held the position of Chairperson in 2013-2014 and 2016-2017.  He has been a Newport 
Beach resident since 1975 and selflessly committed his time and served the community and 
the City on many committees, boards, associations and mentoring programs throughout the 
years.  Thank you Mike for your dedication to the City and to the Civil Service Board!   
 
 
 

TRAINING FOR MANAGERS AND SUPERVISORS 
 

On May 31, Human Resources offered two sessions of Reasonable Suspicion Training for 
Managers and Supervisors.  Speakers from Liebert Cassidy Whitmore and Mental Health 
Network (MHN), the City’s Employee Assistance Program, provided insightful information for 
staff.  Attendees reviewed the City’s Drug and Alcohol Policy, testing procedures and the signs 
and symptoms of drug and alcohol use.  Supervisors play a key role maintaining a safe and 
drug free workplace. The goal of the training was to provide supervisors with the knowledge 
and tools necessary to ensure compliance with our City policies. 
                         
  

Pictured: Rebecca Redyk, Traci Mackinen, Sarah Rodriguez, Barbara Salvini, Chairperson Mike Talbot, Sheri Anderson, Board Member Doug Wood, 
Maggie Williams-Dalgart, Jill Camille Ortiz, Marissa Sur, Tosha Sanchez, Board Member Robyn Grant 



2017 SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS 
 

 
Human Resources recently notified six students that they were selected to receive a $700 
scholarship through the 2017 City of Newport Beach Scholarship Program.  The scholarship 
fund was established in 1981 by a generous donation from the Carl Ackerman Family Trust 
to assist deserving, qualified students in funding their higher education.  It is open to children 
residing in Newport Beach and children of regular, full-time Newport Beach City employees, 
and assists qualified students in obtaining a higher education.  
 
This year’s 2017 scholarship recipients are: 
   

Travis C.   Micaela W. 
Samuel N.  Kellie W. 
Melissa W.  Jordan Y. 

 

 



INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY DIVISION 
City Manager’s Newsletter 

 
 

To: Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
From: Rob Houston, Deputy City Manager 
 
Date: June 9, 2017 
 

 

With smartphones now in 80 percent of U.S. homes we are now living in a mobile digital age. As we 
spend more time living in a mobile environment, it is good to take a bit of time to think about how to 
stay secure in this new environment.  Here are a few Mobile security tips to help make sure you are 
safe. 

 
Mobile Security Simple Tips  
 
1. Use strong passwords. Change any default passwords on 

your mobile device to ones that would be difficult for 
someone to guess. Use different passwords for different 
programs and devices. Do not choose options that allow 
your device to remember your passwords.  

 

2. Keep software up to date. Install updates for apps and 
your device’s operating system as soon as they are 
available. Keeping the software on your mobile device up 
to date will prevent attackers from being able to take 
advantage of known vulnerabilities.  

 
3. Disable remote connectivity. Some mobile devices are equipped with wireless technologies, such 

as Bluetooth, that can connect to other devices. Disable these features when they are not in use.  
 
4. Be careful what you post and when. Wait to post pictures from trips and events so that people do 

not know where to find you. Posting where you are also reminds others that your house is empty.  
 
5. Guard your mobile device. In order to prevent theft and unauthorized access, never leave your 

mobile device unattended in a public place and lock your device when it is not in use.  
 
6. Know your apps. Be sure to review and understand the details of an app before downloading and 

installing it. Be aware that apps may request access to your location and personal information. 
Delete any apps that you do not use regularly to increase your security.  

 
7. Know the available resources. Use the Federal Communications Commission’s Smartphone 

Security Checker at www.fcc.gov/smartphone-security 

http://www.fcc.gov/smartphone-security
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjFrvD8uZ_UAhVoslQKHVvnCsEQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/celalyigit78/funy/&psig=AFQjCNGz1KnOvlkR6gpWDMmZGgnqeoqNOg&ust=1496502808692463
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Name: Micheal Wojciechowski 
 
Favorite Hobby:  Before the birth of our 
twins, my favorite hobby was mountain 
biking.  I love anything to do with the 
outdoors like surfing or riding through 
the desert on a motorcycle.  Since the 
birth of our twins, sorry, I don’t have 
time for hobbies yet, but hope to have 
some hobbies that include my kids. 
Favorite High School Song:  Siouxsie and 
the Banshees – Once Upon a Time The 
Singles (The entire album) 
Family/Friend Highlights:  I have been 
married to my incredible wife for almost 
16 years and currently she is a stay-at-home Mom.  We have three kids, Dax who turned 4 last 
month, and 2 year old fraternal twins, Sia and Orin.  There is never a dull moment in my house right 
now and every day is different; it’s pretty exciting to say the least. 
How long have you worked for the City?  I have worked for the City for 23 great years and my co-
workers are my second family. 
What did you do before that? Before getting the job here at the City, I worked for a short time at a 
private computer consulting firm and before that I was working on my degree in Computer Science 
and Engineering at CSULB. 
Current Role: I am currently the IT Operations Supervisor 
What you like about working here:  The city of Newport Beach is a beautiful City to work in, sun, 
beach and fun.  Working in IT allows me to interact with all of my co-workers and they are a great 
bunch of people to work with.  I have always been a problem solver when it comes to electronic 
equipment and this is the perfect environment for me.  Each day there is a new problem to solve and 
we all have fun doing it.  I couldn’t ask for anything more. 

Your IT Professional – Spotlight 
We are very fortunate to have great IT staff at the 
City. They work often “behind the curtain” and below 
the radar but make important contributions to 
support our increasingly technology dependent 
workplace. We will be highlighting our staff over the 
next number of months to let you know a bit more 
about these secret experts. 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjv9Lnrup_UAhVqj1QKHTFMBJAQjRwIBw&url=http://keywordsuggest.org/gallery/594649.html&psig=AFQjCNE8WYafPwcovkBw9G8u2NwIleM35Q&ust=1496503144054309
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Interesting Fact about you:  I grew up in a flower shop.  My Mom worked at my Grandma’s flower 
shop until she was able to open her own and I worked there off and on, especially the holidays, until I 
graduated college.  My Mom still owns and works in her flower shop.  It was a nice environment to 
be in; it smelled great all the time. 
 



 

LIBRARY SERVICES DEPARTMENT     

Library – Cultural Arts 

June 9, 2017 

To:  Dave Kiff, City Manager  
From:  Tim Hetherton, Library Services Director  
Subject: City Manager’s Newsletter 

   
Library Services 
 
Friends of the Library 
The Friends of the Library held their annual luncheon and 
installation of new officers on Tuesday, June 6. President Amy 
Hunt presented me with a very large check made out to 
Newport Beach Public Library for $250,000.  The Friends’ 
generous donation will fund “wish list” items for library 
collections and programs. The luncheon honored the past and 
ongoing contributions of many individuals who have worked at 
the book sales and in the Friends bookstore throughout the 
year.  Receiving special recognition were retiring bookstore 
manager Nancy Acone and retiring publicity chair Virginia 
Hayter who have both contributed thousands of hours of hard 
work in support of the Library.   
 
The new officers installed for the 2017-18 year include:  
Amy Hunt, President; Pam Crook, First VP/Programs; Elena 
Yuasa, Second VP/Membership, Susan Caine, Treasurer; 
Catherine Wallach, Secretary; Pam Furry, Historian; Lynn 
Brown, Publicist; Wendy Frankel, Bookstore Manager; 
Ita Vandenbroek, Third VP/Quarterly Book Sales. 
 
#NBPLreads 
The Library is launching a social media campaign aimed at 
encouraging reading and letting the public know about all the 
great resources at the Library.  In conjunction with the 
beginning of the Summer Reading Program, we are 
encouraging staff and customers to post photos of themselves 
with favorite books on social media using the hashtag 
#nbplreads and #checkoutnbpl.  Show your support and send 
us a pic! 
 
Mariners Branch 
Mariners Branch Library will be closed to the public on June 29 
in order to facilitate slurry sealing of the parking lot. The library 
will reopen on the 30th. 
  
 
 

 



Cultural Arts Services 
 
 
Newport Beach Art Exhibition 
The Call for Entries for the Newport Beach Art Exhibition closed 
on June 2 with around 250 pieces of artwork. The one-day 
juried exhibition on Saturday, June 17 will include a variety of 
art, including watercolors, oils, acrylics, mixed media, sculpture 
and photography.  Artists will drop off their artwork on Friday 
afternoon and Saturday morning before final judging for awards.  
The Art Exhibition will run from 1 p.m. to 6 p.m. with music, wine 
and cheese in the outdoor patio area.  Mayor Muldoon will 
present awards at 4:30 p.m. 
 
Food Trucks at Concerts 
The Civic Center Green is a great venue for enjoying a picnic meal before and after the concert.  This year 
concertgoers will also have an option of purchasing food from Barcelona on the Go and the Bakery Truck.  
Check out the menu at www.barcelonaonthego.com. The Bakery Truck has cookies, cupcakes, fresh cream 
puffs and other temptations. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Flashback Heart Attack 
The first concert of the 2017 Concerts on the Green series will 
feature the super popular group, Flashback Heart Attack. Voted 
OC Weekly’s choice for “best live band/best rock band” seven 
years in a row, Flashback Heart Attack brings the authentic 80’s 
cover band experience to the Newport Beach Civic Center in this 
outdoor Concert on the Green. The local Orange County band 
that has made it big, nationally and internationally, will fire up the 
summer with a playlist that includes all the smash hits from the 80’s. See you on the Green on July 9! 
 
 
Pacific Symphony Concert 
The Newport Beach City Arts Commission will host the kick off concert in Pacific Symphony’s popular 
Symphony in the Cities summer series this year on Sunday, July 
16.   
Similar to last year, the evening will begin with the Symphony’s 
“Musical Playground” starting at 5:30 p.m. which features many 
interactive and hands-on activities for children, including 
instrument making, a drum circle, an instrument petting zoo, and 
an opportunity to meet the musicians. Kids will have the chance 
to learn how to conduct with Maestro Carl St.Clair and later help 
lead the orchestra in Sousa’s “Hands Across the Sea” during the 
concert. The concert, featuring Pacific Symphony playing 
popular classics, pop music and patriotic tunes, will begin at  
7 p.m. and end promptly at 8:30 p.m. Classical KUSC’s radio 
host Rich Capparela will serve as the emcee, and the audience is invited to participate in a sing-along of 
patriotic favorites. 
 

http://www.barcelonaonthego.com/
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June 9, 2017 
 
 
TO:  Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
FROM:  George Murdoch and Mike Pisani, Directors 

 
SUBJECT: City Manager’s Newsletter 

 
 

Special Tree Planted 
  

Last month, a Kentia Palm was planted at West 
Newport Park in honor of Chairperson Marie Marston’s 
11 years of service with the Parks, Beaches and 
Recreation (PB&R) Commission. The Commission and 
staff presented her with the announcement at the 
May 2, 2017 PB&R Commission meeting. 
 
Chairperson Marie Marston has termed out, and this 
Tuesday’s meeting was her last meeting as a 
Commissioner. She has already driven by the tree 
location and is very appreciative, and will be 
watching the tree as it grows. 

 
Thank you, Marie Marston, for your service! 

 

 
Complement Received and Appreciated: Civic Center Grounds 

 
From: Lynda Adams  
Sent: Friday, April 21, 2017 2:52 PM 
To: Kiff, Dave <DKiff@newportbeachca.gov> 
Subject: Re: Newport Beach Insider's Guide - Tuesday, April 25, 2017 
 
Hi Dave, Just wanted to share with you my amazement and enjoyment of the Library and 
Civic Center grounds.  My husband and I were there last weekend to see Ron Yeo’s 
exhibit.  Ernie worked with Ron when both were real live architects, many moons 
ago.  Ron’s whimsical pieces hit the spot.  But the grounds were spectacular!  The wisteria 
on the front of the Library, the ceanothus on the walkways, the pines, the sages and the 
dry garden on Avocado, just fabulous!  The M&O folks who keep up the grounds are to be 
congratulated for nurturing a great design.  Such a feast for the eye and the soul. Please 
pass on our joy to all who make this possible. 

 

mailto:DKiff@newportbeachca.gov


2 | P a g e  
 

Balboa Island Parade 

Public Works and Municipal Operations Departments were a HIT! 

      

 

John Wayne Park Dedication Preparation 
 
In preparation for the dedication ceremony at John Wayne Park, the Landscape Division 
coordinated a new park sign. In addition to the sign, the trees were trimmed, the lawn 
was fertilized, sprinkler heads were replaced, a new flagpole was installed, and new 
decomposed granite was placed around the Special Coral tree. 
 
The Concrete Crew poured a new concrete walkway and fixed the base around the 
new flagpole, and the existing plaques were refurbished.   
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Newport Aquatic Center Entrance Improvements 
 

   City staff had received 
complaints from local 
residents of loud, disruptive 
noise coming from vehicles 
entering the Newport 
Aquatic Center (NAC) after 
hours. The dirt and parking 
areas are being utilized 
without permission for car 
racing and as a place for 
loitering activities, leaving a 
lot of trash on the ground. In 

order to stop the flow of 
traffic into the NAC after 

closing, the Public Works and Municipal Operations Departments worked together to 
install spike strips and signage. The exit gate remains open to allow vehicles to leave the 
premises, while preventing vehicles from entering once the center is closed.   
 

Fishing Out a Boat 
 
This week, MOD Field crew members  assisted with a 30-foot boat that had washed 
ashore at the beach on 13th Street. Caught up in the surf, the boat crew had to abandon 
ship. Field Maintenance crew utilized heavy equipment to drag the boat out of the water 
and a private company hauled the boat out of the beach.  
 

 
 

Finley Tract Flooding 
 

On Wednesday May 24 at 8 p.m. crews responded to calls about flooding at 36th and 
Short Street in the Finley Tract. When crews arrived, police and fire units were already on 
scene and had blocked several flooded streets where some areas were two feet deep 
in water.  
 
A contractor that recently demolished a home had removed a concrete planter that 
was also serving as an extension of the seawall. City crews immediately placed sand 
bags to minimize flooding and began pumping the water back into the bay. Fire crews 
went door to door checking on residents and offering sandbags. In combination with 
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pumping and the tide level declining, the water subsided within a short time. 
Approximately 12 garages were flooded, as well as one home and a couple of cars.  
 
On Thursday May 25, City crews worked with the property owner’s contractor to build a 
temporary sandbag wall as the tides were expected to be even higher than the night 
before. By 9:30 p.m. it was noticed that the temporary sandbag wall was not holding. 
With the assistance of the community residents, crews again moved sandbags and 
began pumping. Efforts were successful and no further homes were affected. 
 
A big thank you goes to our Police, Fire, community members and the Municipal 
Operations crews for responding so quickly and reducing property damage. We would 
also like to thank Seimone Jurjis and his staff of the Community Development Department 
for working with the property owner and contractors to install a better temporary seawall, 
which held during the third high tide on May 26. Plans are in the works for a permanent 
seawall in the coming months.  

 



 

 

NEWPORT BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF POLICE 
 
 
 
TO:  Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
FROM: Jon T. Lewis, Chief of Police 
 
DATE:  June 9, 2017 
 
SUBJECT: CITY MANAGER’S NEWSLETTER  
 

PUBLIC SAFETY DAY - RECAP 
On Saturday, May 20, the Newport Beach Police and Fire Departments hosted Public 
Safety Day—a family-friendly event held at the Police Department and Fire Station.  

Aside from delicious refreshments, the event was filled with activities, Police and Fire 
Station Tours, Lifeguard displays, fire engines, police vehicles and live demonstrations. 
Please click here to view additional photos of the event on our Facebook page.  

An attendee at the event commented that they were “…proud to see such fine quality 
members of both departments.” I agree with this sentiment, and I would like to say thank 
you to the Police and Fire Department members who organized and worked during this 
event.  

https://www.facebook.com/pg/NewportBeachPolice/photos/?tab=album&album_id=10155328274096726


City Manager’s Newsletter 
June 9, 2017 
Page 2 
 
FIELD OF HONOR 

On Saturday, May 20, Lieutenants 
Cartwright and Fischbacher attended 
the 8th Annual Field of Honor ceremony 
hosted by the Exchange Club of 
Newport Harbor. Officers Farris and 
Olivas also represented the Police 
Department as members of our Honor 
Guard. This event recognizes military 
service members by flying 1,776 flags 
in Castaways Park from Armed Forces 
Day through Memorial Day.  

PREVENTION THROUGH EDUCATION 

On May 24, the Newport Beach 
Police Department hosted a 
Licensee Education on Alcohol 
and Drugs (LEADs) training 
seminar, put on by the 
Department of Alcoholic Beverage 
Control. Forty-seven servers, 
bartenders and managers 
attended the class, most from 
local bars and restaurants. The 4-
hour seminar was taught by a 
retired ABC Supervising Agent, 
and it provided attendees with 
practical information on serving alcoholic beverages safely, responsibly and legally as 
well as preventing illicit drug activity at licensed establishments.  

At the conclusion of the class, attendees were required to pass an exam on the material 
that was covered. Each person who fulfilled all of the training requirements received a 
certificate, via email, certifying they successfully completed a LEADs training seminar.  

The Newport Beach Police Department expects and encourages establishments to act 
responsibly relative to their alcoholic beverage license privileges. Our goal is to provide 
them with the tools and support where appropriate.  

We will be hosting another class on June 12 in order to prepare our alcohol 
establishments for summer. I would like to thank Civilian Investigator Wendy Joe for 
coordinating this important training seminar for our community.  
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EVERY 15 MINUTES AT NEWPORT HARBOR HIGH SCHOOL 
On Wednesday and Thursday, May 31 and June 1, the juniors and seniors at Newport 
Harbor High School participated in the “Every 15 Minutes” program. This program is 
designed to show high school students the dangers of drinking and driving. 

On the first day (Wednesday), an NBPD volunteer in the guise of the “Grim Reaper” 
roams from classroom to classroom, collecting students who have been pre-selected to 
participate in the event. As each teen is excused from class, a uniformed Police Officer 
reads an “obituary” to his or her classmates. These students represent the statistic that 
gave the program its name: every 15 minutes, someone in the United States dies as a 
result of an alcohol-related traffic collision. These students are then given an unsettling 
makeover: their faces are painted with black-and-white makeup, signifying that they are 
the “living dead” who represent the nation-wide average of more than 20 DUI-related 
deaths that will occur over the course of the rest of the school day. A special effects 
artist from Knott’s Scary Farm also spent the morning creating realistic wounds and 
injuries on four other students, who will play a significant role in the next segment of the 
program. 

 

Later that morning, the juniors and seniors hear the 9-1-1 call from the accident over the 
loud speaker. As they file out of their classes and take their seats in the bleachers, they 
are faced with a tragic scene. Four of their classmates are in damaged vehicles or on 
the asphalt nearby—victims of what appears to be a terrible traffic collision (as staged 
by the Police and Fire Departments). Emergency personnel respond to the scene and 
attempt to render aid. Medics transport two of the teens to Hoag Hospital with life-
threatening injuries and, with heavy hearts, declare that both of the students have 
“died.” The fourth and only surviving student is “arrested” for Driving Under the Influence 
as staff from Pacific View Mortuary take the “deceased” student away in a hearse, 
followed by a somber train of the “living dead”. With this striking image fresh in their 
minds, the juniors and seniors return to their regular schedule for the rest of the day. 
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The 19 participants (18 students and one teacher), however, are not done.  
They participate in a number of activities under the supervision of Police Department 
staff and a teacher from Newport Harbor High School. After tours and talks at Pacific 
View Mortuary and Harbor Justice Center, the students are lodged at the Ayres Hotel in 
Costa Mesa overnight. There, guest speakers share personal stories of loss and 
tragedy from DUI-related accidents. Supported by their chaperones, the students begin 
to share their own experiences and feelings with the group. Before they go to bed for 
the night, each student writes a letter to his or her parents that begins with the words, 
“Dear Mom and Dad, today I died and I never had a chance to say…” 

On Thursday morning, all of the junior and senior students file past a casket on their 
way to an assembly in the Auditorium. They are shown a video of the previous day’s 
activities, including simulations of the Emergency Room scene at Hoag, the booking 
process at the NBPD Jail, the bail hearing at Harbor Justice Center and the death 
notifications to the parents of the students involved in the accident. Two of the “living 
dead” share the letters that they wrote the night before, and the family of the “accident 
victims” share similar letters. A Guest Speaker from Mothers Against Drunk Driving then 
addresses the students, sharing personal testimony about the pain of losing her best 
friend to an alcohol-related fatal collision when she was in high school.  

This dramatic and moving two-day event is the result of months of planning by our 
designated School Resource Officers, who put on an Every 15 Minutes event each 
year, alternating between Newport Harbor and Corona del Mar High Schools. Funding 
for the Every 15 Minutes Program was made possible by a grant from the California 
Office of Traffic Safety, through the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration and 
by the generous support of local businesses and community members. 

SPECIAL OLYMPICS TORCH RUN… AND TIP-A-COP EVENT 
On Thursday, June 1, more than twenty sworn 
and civilian Police Department runners 
participated in the 2017 Special Olympics Law 
Enforcement Torch Run. We received the torch 
from California Highway Patrol at Pacific Coast 
Highway and Jamboree, and continued the relay 
to Mariners Park, where we passed the torch off 
to representatives of the Costa Mesa Police 
Department. This event serves as a fundraiser 
and provides awareness to the Special Olympics 
of Southern California. Our department is 
honored to participate in this worthy cause.  
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In a week, we are also participating in another event to support the Special Olympics:  

On Tuesday, June 20, from 5 p.m. to 9 p.m., Newport Beach Police Department 
personnel will serve as celebrity hosts and servers at Javier’s Restaurant at  
7832 Pacific Coast Highway. All monies raised at this annual Tip-A-Cop event will go to 
support Special Olympics activities in Orange County. In past events, the Newport 
Beach Police Department has raised $10,000 each year for Special Olympics Southern 
California—Orange County Region.  

Special Olympics athletes are children and adults with intellectual disabilities who are 
like other athletes—they love to train and compete, whether they win or lose.  
The Special Olympics provides the athletes with the chance to develop physical fitness, 
sports and social skills, and self-esteem. 

Come join us for a fun event, with great food, all to benefit a good cause! We hope to 
see you there.  
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Public Works Department 
City Manager’s Newsletter 

 

 

To: Dave Kiff, City Manager 

From: David A. Webb, Public Works Director   

Date: June 9, 2017 

 
Lido Village & West Newport Water Main Replacement 
 
Construction for the Lido Village and West Newport 
Water Main Replacement project is finally underway.  
The contractor (Paulus Engineering, Inc.) began work 
on May 8 and has already completed water main 
improvements related to the Lido House Hotel 
development located on 32nd Street.   
 
Currently, the contractor is busy installing valves along 
Balboa Boulevard in preparation for water main 
replacement work in the West Newport community. 
 
The first order of work in this community will be to 
replace the old cast iron water main located in the alley 
between 44th and 43rd Street, and Balboa Boulevard 
and River Avenue.  This work will begin June 8 and 
should be completed by June 30.  After the July 4 
holiday, the contractor will begin water main 
replacement in the next alley located between 43rd and 
42nd Street. 
 
Park Avenue Bridge Replacement 

 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

New Water Main on 32nd Street  
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Central Library Restroom Rehabilitation Project 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Peninsula Trolley Sign Unveiling 
 

 
Headwaters To Oceans Conference (H20) 
Last week Public Works staff attended the University of California Irvine, Headwaters to Oceans 
Conference. This two-day event brought out the brightest minds in academia, governmental and 
non-governmental agencies, all working to preserve and restore what some folks call, “the 
earth’s lungs”. The ocean. 

Topics included, water quality, sea level rise, coastal erosion, ocean acidification and pollutant 
reduction. 

One theme stood out during the sessions and keynote speaker presentations; “IF YOU’RE 
PASSIONATE AT WHATEVER YOU DO, SOMEONE WILL LISTEN, OR STOP TO WATCH 
YOU”.  
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Street Slurry Seal Program 
 
Slurry Seal Program is underway and will continue for the next two weeks. Four million square 
feet of slurry seal will be applied to streets in the Dover Shores and Bay Knolls communities. 
This project also includes seal coating Castaways bike trail and Mariners Library parking lot. 

 
 
National Bike Month 
 
May is National Bike Month, which is intended to 
bring more awareness to cycling within our 
communities.  In addition to the City’s casual 
Bike at Work day, Brad Sommers was invited to 
join Caltrans and the Orange County 
Transportation Authority at their Bike Month 
rallies.  Each rally “rolled” through different cities 
and provided a great opportunity to discuss the 
state and future of cycling with other agency 
professionals and advocates. 
 
 
Fire Station #3 Roof Replacement Project  

 
Fire Station #3 located next to to Police Headquaters 
along Jamboree Road is receiving a new roof.  The 
roof has not been replaced since the building was 
constructed in 1973. A similar roofing system will 
replace the aging product which will improve 
drainage and provide several improvements to the 
building.  Although the roof was maintained very well 
it was showing its age and needed to be replaced.  
 
Currently, the contractor is placing flashing and 
sealing the HVAC units; next week a few touchup 
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items.  The last steps include spraying a roof sealant followed by placing gravel over the entire 
roof surface.  Once replaced, the roof on Fire Station #3 will be good for the next three decades. 
 
Bonita Canyon Sport Park Pickleball Courts 
 
Pickleball?…Yes, after planning and 
design, pickleball is coming to Newport 
Beach, specifically Bonita Canyon Sports 
Park.   
 
What is pickleball?  According to 
Wikipedia, pickleball was invented during 
the summer of 1965 on Bainbridge 
Island, Washington, at the home of Joel 
Pritchard. He and two of his friends, Bill 
Bell and Barney McCallum, returned from 
golf and found their families bored one 
Saturday afternoon. They attempted to 
set up badminton, but no one could find 
the birdie. They improvised with a Wiffle 
ball, lowering the badminton net, and 
fabricating paddles from plywood.  There 
are a few different accounts on how the game was named pickleball. 
 
Construction started last week and the courts should be ready for play by September 2017.  If 
you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Peter Tauscher at 644-3316. 
 
 
New Flashing Beacon at Via Lido Crosswalk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Installation of New Flashing Beacon System to improve pedestrian visibility at a highly used crossing on Via Lido at 
Via Oporto - just in time for the summer season. 
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Newport Terrace Storm Drain 
 
Many folks may not know about Newport 
Terrace, a Newport Beach community located 
north of 19th Street close to the Santa Ana 
River.  It is situated just downstream of 
Canyon Park, a local jewel located within the 
City of Costa Mesa.  
 
A large storm drain under the Newport Terrace 
community conveys storm runoff that flows 
from Canyon Park.  The Newport Terrace 
Community Association has made 
improvements to the storm drain inlet that falls 
just outside City of Newport Beach city limits 
and within City of Costa Mesa Right-of-Way. 
Based on successful completion of those 
improvements, the City of Newport Beach’s 
Municipal Operations Department will take over responsibility for keeping the inlet free of 
accumulated debris. Engineers and maintenance staff from both cities will continue to meet 
annually before the rain season to confirm the stream in Canyon Park is free of large debris that 
could potentially block the storm drain inlet. 
 

Poppy Avenue 
 
Poppy Avenue is now substantially completed and the new trees are in bloom.   
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To: Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 

From: Laura Detweiler, Recreation & Senior Services Director 
 

Date: June 9, 2017 
 

 

 
 

OASIS FITNESS CENTER GETS MODERNIZED 
Studies have shown that maintaining a healthy fitness regimen can help improve the quality of life for elderly adults.  
Physical activity can help instill balance and positivity to both the mind and body by alleviating anxiety, stress, and tension. 
The OASIS Fitness Center is a great resource for active seniors looking to improve their lives with some exercise. Last 
week was an exciting time for both the patrons and staff of the Center; as old equipment was replaced and new pieces 
were introduced. This is the first update to the equipment at the facility since its grand opening in 2010.  
 
Special thanks go out to the Newport Beach Fire Department staff and the Recreation Leaders who assisted with the 
removal of two treadmills along with a piece of cardio equipment!  The new equipment was installed the next day and the 
Fitness Center members were introduced to the new technology.   
 
Happy and fit members makes the OASIS Fitness Center a great place! 

 
AMERICAN RED CROSS CPR/FIRST AID/AED TRAINING 
As part of the City’s Bright Idea Award, OASIS staff members Leslie Hardy and Julie Anding, both American Red Cross 
instructors, provided two, 4 ½ hour certification classes to Human Resources, Public Works and Recreation staff in May.  
Participants received an American Red Cross certification that is valid for two years.  One participant expressed their 
thanks by saying, “Thank you for the informative and entertaining first aid training yesterday.” 
 
We look forward to offering other learning and certification opportunities for staff in the future. 
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YOUTH PROGRAMS AT A GLANCE 
Knowledge is key, so learn about some of the many youth programs run by the Department for the community. 

 
Mayor’s Youth Council (MYC)  
A dedicated group of teens (52) who strive to improve the Newport Beach community through participation in 
local government and charitable works. The MYC primarily focuses on: 

1. Government Experience  
• Participation in their own council debating on topics & voting issues. 
• Attending several City Council meetings and community meetings. 

2. Community Service 
• MYC’s goal this year is to volunteer over 500 hours. 

3. Youth & Government Day 
• 21 teens participated in a one day in-service, with staff and council. 

 
Active Kids 
The most popular after school program within the city is Active Kids. This subsidized program is available at three 
different locations; Mariners VJC Room, Newport Elementary, and the Community Youth Center (CYC). 

1. Impact 
• In the 2016-2017 school year, over 2,745 hours of affordable care were provided. 
• The programs serves up to 165 participants daily. 

2. Kids for Peace 
• A curriculum introduced in Fall 2016 with the mission to empower our kids to be leaders 

in our community through acts of kindness. 
• CYC Active Kids collected and donated 105 pairs of socks to the Salvation Army. 

 
Preschool 101 
Preschool 101 is a fun and safe environment for participants to learn and socialize. This program is an introduction 
to toddlers to a classroom environment and follows the curriculum guidelines to prepare for kindergarten. 

1. Impact 
• In the 2016-2017 school year, over 957 hours of childcare for pre-school age children. 

 
Summer Programs on the horizon… 
Ten weeks of staff-run full day camps are provided at two different locations for kids ages 6-12 yrs. Eight weeks 
of half day morning camps are provided for kids ages 3-5 yrs. 

1. Impact 
• Out of 1,300 spots, 92% are already filled. 
• The Department will provide over 1,190 hours of quality childcare for ages 3-12 yrs. 
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OASIS HOSTS  
BACKHAUSDANCE  
WORKSHOP 
Over 20 people participated in the one day, Backhausdance 
workshop on May 22 at OASIS.  The contemporary dance 
company offered a 75 minute dance and movement class. 
Participants were introduced to the combined elements of 
modern ballet and creative movement dance.   
 
Feedback for the class was positive and the participants 
enjoyed themselves during this free workshop. 
 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA MUNICIPAL ATHLETIC 
FEDERATION (SCMAF) 
OC TRACK MEET 2017 
On May 21, Recreation staff assisted with the annual SCMAF Orange County Meet 
at Estancia High School in Costa Mesa. The City of Newport Beach was well 
represented with over 120 athletes who registered for the county event, and 
competed against athletes from cities all over the county. Of those athletes who 
registered, 66 of them ran fast enough, jumped long enough, or threw far enough 
in a variety of events to qualify for the SCMAF Finals on Sunday, June 4 in Downey. 
The SCMAF Finals is the final track meet in 2017.  
 
Good luck to all the athletes competing this Sunday, June 4! 
 
Visit our website at www.newportbeachca.gov/sports for results from the City’s 
track meet and links to more information about other youth sports offerings.  
 
 
SUMMER CAMP FEATURES 
Over 500 camps coming this summer to residents and visitors in Newport Beach!   

• Fore! Tee It Up with SCGPA as they teach beginners the rules of golf, while giving the more advanced players 
tips and tricks to perfect their swings. 

• Painting, Sculpture and Clay  with Lisa Albert will guide campers to use a variety of mediums from paint or clay 
to metal embossing to explore creative outlets while making their own original pieces. 

• Volley OC is back with VolleyOC Sand Sports, which will run fun volleyball drills and games on the beach. The 
day ends with time playing in the water! 

• Does your child love sleeping in? Do you have summer vacations planned, but your child still wants to attend 
camp? Check out our new Video Game Coding & Design camp done entirely online! Campers work at their own 
pace to develop their very own video games from home 
or on the go! 

• Are you looking for more of an extreme summer? Take 
a look at a Skateboarding Camp by Skatedogs. All 
levels are welcome and all levels will have a memorable 
time. 

• Want to combine creativity with theatrics? Look out for 
Theater Star camps by Take the Stage Production. 
Different themes for different weeks, acting has never 
been more fun. 

 
If you are interested in any of these camps or the many more 
that we have to offer, visit www.campnewport.com. 

http://www.newportbeachca.gov/sports
http://www.campnewport.com/
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OCTA PRESENTATION 
On Thursday, June 1, Jeremy Engle, Transportation Coordinator, gave a 
brilliant presentation at OCTA headquarters in Orange on the OASIS 
transportation program. This was the bi-annual meeting of Senior Mobility 
Program providers in Orange County. OCTA requested that we give a 
presentation on how our program operates since we have one of the most 
successful in-house senior transportation programs in the county.  
 
Kudos go to our great staff and to Jeremy for his presentation! 
 
 

 
OASIS TRANSPORTATION DRIVER TRAINING 
On Tuesday, May 30, the drivers participated in a safety training on proper 
wheelchair securement, provided by Qstraint. The training detailed how to 
properly anchor wheelchairs to the floor of the vehicles and how to ensure 
passenger seatbelts are being utilized in the best way, to prevent injuries.  
 
This training was informative and will help ensure seniors are safe while riding 
in our City vehicles.  
 
MUCH ADO ABOUT FENCING 
A few city parks and athletic fields had repairs and improvements completed on their fencing this spring.  
 
Peninsula Park 
The Municipal Operations Department’s Parks Division in conjunction with the Recreation and Senior Services 
Department improved the fence and sod around the perimeter of Peninsula Park. We replaced over 400 feet of fencing 
with a powder-coated material to better withstand our marine environment and help to avoid rust. The contractor Park 
West replaced and leveled over 4000 feet of sod, in and around the perimeter of the park.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Before                          After   
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Bob Henry Park 
Eight foot high extensions on two backstops to block foul balls from traveling into residential areas, the playground and 
Dover St.  

 
 
Grant Howald Park 
One hundred sixty feet of replacement netting along the homerun fence at Grant Howald park to protect the adjacent 
neighborhood. 
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